
MINUTES OF A REGULAR MEETING OF

THE CITY COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF

CONRAD, COUNTY OF PONDERA, STATE 

OF MONTANA, HELD AT CONRAD CITY HALL 

ON NOVEMBER 1, 2016

The City Council of the City of Conrad, County of Pondera, State of Montana, met in regular session at the Conrad City Hall on November 1, 2016 at 6:00 p.m.

Present: Mayor Judisch, Aldermen; Karla Breding, Ron Widhalm, Cory Rilley and Daniel Jones; Chief Dent, Public Works Director (PWD) Anderson, Finance Officer Fowler and Judge Farnstrom.
Absent: Library Director Donath.
Guests present: Hayley & Carley Taft, Cynthia Johnson and Don McClain.
The meeting was called to order by Mayor Judisch at 6:00 p.m.
Motion by Alderman Breding and second by Alderman Jones to amend the agenda to include 10.5 – Discussion/Action on FCCLA request.

                                               Motion Carried Unanimously.

Motion by Alderman Rilley and second by Alderman Widhalm to approve the minutes from October 18th, 2016 regular meeting as presented.  
                                               Motion Carried Unanimously. 
Claim Checks #34757-#34795 (refer to the claims register) and the October 2016 Payroll Register were presented to the Council.

Motion by Alderman Breding second by Alderman Rilley to approve the claims and the October Payroll Register as presented.

                                               Motion Carried Unanimously.
No water contracts were presented. The revised Rural Water Contract is being reviewed to incorporate the NCMRWA hookups along the line to Brady. 
Public comment: Don McClain voiced his concerns about the possibility of eliminating the 15 mph speed zone on a portion of Wisconsin Street. He is concerned as it relates to the walking path and the tennis courts still being utilized and the absence of sidewalks along a portion of that street.  He feels that traffic exceeds that limit now and it would only become worse if the speed limit was increased.  He and other neighbors wish to be advised of the meeting date when this will be officially discussed.  He is in favor of leaving the 15 mph in place.
No Building Permits were presented. 
Public Works Director Anderson reported his department has been grading alleys, completed alley cleanup, cleaning storm drains with the jet truck and repaired a water leak in the North Industrial Park.  The Montana Department of Labor performed an OSHA inspection at the water and wastewater plants. Some minor deficiencies were found and are being addressed. A Safety Committee must meet at least once every four months and the meeting must be documented.  The criteria for the makeup of that committee were explained. Advertising for the PWD position has been placed through various agencies.
Library Director Donath was not present to give the Library report for October. 
Chief Dent reported on October activity for the Police Department.

There were 213 calls for service in the month.  Among these calls were 4 residential security checks, 19 suspicious persons or activities, 3 domestics incidents, 4 thefts, 4 vandalisms, 2 rides home from the tavern, 26 various assists to other departments, 18 misdemeanors and 2 felony arrests. They received 28 animal control calls with 3 dogs and 5 cats in the pound. He has been working on compiling the surplus property for the public to view on Saturday, November 5th from 10-11 a.m. and Monday, November 7th from 5-6 p.m. at the City Yards.  A list of the property has been posted at City Hall, the Library, City website and a notice in the I-O.   
Judge Farnstrom presented the September 30, 2016 quarter ending City Court report.  City court fines may now be paid with credit cards either at City Hall or the online paygov.us website.  A processing fee over and above the fine is charged when this payment method is utilized. The credit card company receives the fee. 

Cynthia Johnson gave the October report for the Pondera Regional Port Authority noting that it has been rather quiet. They are sponsoring a USDA-Rural Energy Assistance Workshop.  The Port now has a Facebook page. The Port, on behalf of Pondera County, is pursuing the REDLG which is a program through USDA Rural Development via a local cooperative which would serve as the intermediary to pass through funding.  This is for the HVAC for the courthouse.  The Port utilized a local vendor to create window stickers to distribute for display at businesses that have utilized the Port for financial or technical services.  This will make the activities of the Port more visible. 

The Cenex Harvest States special recognition was moved to another meeting due to the fact they were unable to attend.

Hayley and Carley Taft, on behalf of the local FCCLA, requested permission to utilize some of the City streets for a Turkey Trot Run on Sunday, November 6th at 3:00 p.m.  This will benefit the Pondera Food Pantry.  They asked permission to paint marks on the streets for the routes as well as use cones from the City.  PWD Anderson stated there would be no problem they just need to coordinate pickup and return of the cones due to the Sunday event.  Chief Dent stated that one of his officers could assist as well. 

Motion by Alderman Breding and second by Alderman Widhalm to approve the FCCLA Turkey Trot Run requests.                Motion Carried Unanimously.   

Motion by Alderman Widhalm and second by Alderman Breding to close the regular meeting at 6:30 and open the public hearing. 

                                               Motion Carried Unanimously.
Mayor Judisch presented the first reading of Ordinance #414- Street Maintenance District for consideration.  If approved by property owners, this district would add revenue to the City to be utilized for the maintenance of streets, avenues and alleys.  A proposed maintenance plan was also presented as part of the Ordinance.  She explained the calculation of the fee at $.00041578 per square foot. IE: a 5,880 square foot property would pay an annual assessment of $24.45; 11,760 square foot property would pay $48.90 annually and 70,560 square foot would pay $293.38.  These annual costs would be divided between the first and second half of the tax bills annually and if adopted would not appear on the real estate tax bills until 2017.  There are caps place on commercial, county, schools and churches similar to the current Street Lighting District.  The public is encouraged to contact City Hall to get their individual anticipated costs.  Each property owner will receive a mailing with an explanation of the District and the proposed seven year maintenance plan.  The Ordinance is posted at City Hall and the Library for public viewing and will be advertised in the Independent Observer the next two weeks.  Property owners are the only ones who can legally protest this process.  The second reading of this Ordinance will take place on December 6th during a public hearing within a regular Council meeting.  Mayor Judisch called for comments three times.  Vaughn Farnstrom stated that he felt the costs were affordable. 
Motion by Alderman Widhalm and second by Alderman Breding to close the public hearing and reopen the regular meeting at 6:50 p.m.

                                               Motion Carried Unanimously.
Council discussed the proposed District and feel this revenue tool is much needed to meet the demands of maintenance and capital improvements for the future.  They feel it is necessary to provide the public with a copy of the maintenance plan as well.  The plan will depict a better vision on which Council based their decision.  

Motion by Alderman Jones and second by Alderman Breding to approve the first reading of Ordinance #414 – Street Maintenance District.

                                               Motion Carried Unanimously.

Chief Dent requested Council to approve the post probations appointment for Officer Sam Wavra as he has completed his year of probation with the City of Conrad.

Motion by Alderman Rilley and second by Alderman Widhalm to approve Chief Dent’s recommendation for Sam Wavra’s post-probation appointment. 
                                               Motion Carried Unanimously.

Bond Counsel Dorsey and Whitney have submitted an engagement letter with the City for the preparation of the Street Maintenance District documents at a cost not to exceed $5,500.  

Motion by Alderman Jones and second by Alderman Breding to approve the engagement letter with Dorsey and Whitney.     Motion Carried Unanimously.

Motion by Alderman Breding and second by Alderman Jones to approve the closure of City Hall on November 25th with employees either taking vacation or working.                           Motion Carried Unanimously.

Mayor Judisch has done a comparison of various cities and towns building permit and plan review fees.  Council was urged to review and make recommendations for consideration.  All fees the City charges are to be reviewed annually each January.  If necessary this may be placed on a future agenda. 

No executive session was held. 

Other business: A list of upcoming Chamber and City events was distributed. Mayor and Chief Dent met with school officials regarding the upcoming MT-TA grant project.  On November 3rd Mayor Judisch, PWD Anderson and FO Fowler will meet with engineers, Sanderson & Stewart, along with other MT-TA project people.  On November 2nd Laura Satler and Karen Sanchez from USDA will meet with FO Fowler and wastewater operators for a compliance review and security inspection. 

Next agenda: Public Hearing for Clyde Putnam Conditional Use application; special recognition of CHS; Safety Committee and policy changes and Rural Water Contract.  
Motion by Alderman Breding and second by Alderman Widhalm to adjourn the meeting.                                       Motion Carried Unanimously.

There being no further business to come before the Council, the meeting adjourned at 7:33 p.m.       

                                          ____________________________

                                          Mayor Judisch

Attest:

________________________________

Finance Officer
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